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The Portuguese Economic and Financial Adjustment Programme (PAEF) agreed between the 
Portuguese Government and the Autonomous Region of Madeira (RAM) in 2012 was and is 
outside the direct remit of EU responsibility. It was not part of the EU adjustment programme 
for Portugal 2011-2014; the only link was the requirement to report on reform progress in 
Madeira. 


